eguco

Member of ChildFund Alliance

31st December 2019

Dear Members of the Independent Review Panel,

Many thanks for your thorough and detailed assessment of our 2018 Accountability Report. We feel that
your comments accurately represent where our strengths and weaknesses currently lie and, as such, we
take good note of all the feedback as we plan Educo’s work for the coming years.

In response to your question about our new strategic plan (reporting question A2), we would like to
clarify that we are currently defining the three key elements of our new institutional planning cycle: our
Global Impact Strategic Framework (2020-2030), our Global Programmatic Framework (2020-2025), and
our Global Organisational Framework (2020-2023). These three documents will replace the previous
model of a 4-year strategic plan and should be completed during the first trimester of 2020. During the
second trimester of 2020, country offices will develop their own Country Programmatic Frameworks and
Country Organisational Plans, in line with the global frameworks. The new institutional planning cycle
puts results-based management and impact measurement at the centre of what we do, so it also
represents an important change in our way of working.

In response to your comment on suggestions, complaints and commendations received (reporting
question E3), we would like to confirm that our annual Complaints and Feedback report is now available
on our website in English, Spanish and French. We are pleased that this report is now available externally
as of this year.

As discussed during our recent call, we have identified five main areas to focus on during the next
reporting cycle:

1. Indicators for measuring impact: how we measure the impact of our work and defining strategic
indicators as part of Educo’s new global strategic framework (relating to reporting question A2).

2. Learning tools: how we capitalise on learning, both at a programmatic and an organizational level,
and how we share learnings with internal and external stakeholders. Progress in implementing and
updating learning tools (relating to reporting question B2).

3. Feedback and complaints mechanisms: progress in the implementation of our Feedback and
Complaints Policy, both the setting up and use of child-friendly feedback mechanisms, and
mechanisms for Educo staff (relating to reporting questions J3 and J4).

4. Staff training and development: progress in the definition of global criteria for training and staff
development and in the use of the '‘Development Room’ platform (relating to reporting question
H2).

En virtud de lo previsto en el Reglamento Europeo 679/2016, de 27 de abril, le informamos de que sus datos van a ser tratados (nicamente para ofrecerle informacion
relacionada con la actividad y fines de Educo que pueda ser de su interés. En cualquier momento puede ejercer los derechos de acceso, rectificacion, supresion, oposicion,
portabilidad, olvido y limitacion al tratamiento de sus datos dirigiéndose a Fundacion Educo (Apdo. 18038, CP 28080, Madrid) o por correo electrénico a:
dataprotection@educo.org. Puede consultar nuestra politica de privacidad en www.educo.org


https://www.educo.org/Educo/media/Documentos/somos/Annual_Suggestions_Complaints_and_Commendations_(SCC)_Report%202018.pdf
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5. Financial analytics: progress towards the development of a financial monitoring system in Business
Intelligence which allows for effective decision-making with a global view of Educo’s financial
situation (relating to reporting question 12).

We will update on progress towards these and all other Accountability Commitments in our next report.

With thanks and warm regards,

José Faura
Executive Director
Educo
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